
June 2009 

 

1

 

RANKIN MONTHLY NEWS 
www.rankincentre.ca  

e-mail rankincentre@rankincentre.ca 
 

NEWS IN BREIF 
 
PLEASE NOTE, THERE WILL BE 
NO RANKIN NEWS FOR THE 
MONTH OF JULY  SO KEEP THE 
JUNE COPY TO REMIND 
YOURSELF  OF ALL THE EVENTS 
THAT ARE COMING UP IN THAT 
MONTH. SEE YOU IN AUGUST. 
MEETINGS WILL CONTINUE FOR 
JULY.   
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT THE JULY 
MEETING WILL BE HELD ON 
JULY 8 INSTEAD OF JULY 1. 
 

 
“This project is supported by the 
Government of Ontario” 
 
HALL CLEANING 
 
The current person who is cleaning the 
Rankin Centre after every event will be 
leaving the job at the end of June. So we 
need someone starting in July to clean 
the Centre after events that are held 
there.  
 
If you are interested in applying for the 
job please call Peter Sauk at 613-732-
8417 for a copy of the contract which 
outlines all the required duties and you 
can provide us with your tender 
 
All tenders need to be in to Peter Sauk 
by June 26/09. 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
Memberships help your recreation centre 
to survive so get your membership now. 
The cost is $20 family or $10 single; 
you can purchase a membership from 
Peter Sauk or Cathy Grahl or any 
member of the executive. 
 
DAY CAMP 
 
Anyone interested in organizing a half or 
full day, Day Camp once a week for kids 
this summer at the Rankin Centre please 
call Marlyn Sauk at 613-735-5938. 
 
INFORMATION  
 
There will be an EDUCATION 
SEMINAR sponsored by the Alcohol & 
Gaming Commission of Ontario held on 
June 11,09 at the Pembroke Health Unit 
(1:30 to 3:30pm) and in Eganville at the 
Eagles Nest (6:30 to 8:30pm). 
 
A presentation will be made outlining 
the rules and regulations as they pertain 
to anyone that services alcoholic 
beverages at a party, home or rented 
facility and the responsibilities that come 
as a result. 
 
So come and bring your questions if 
there is something that you want to 
know, or if you just want to know what 
your responsibilities are if you hold a 
party at your  home, cottage or camp. 
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Grass Cutting 
The Centre would like to thank Stephen 
Doering for volunteering to cut the grass 
at the Centre this summer. 

 

Tips 

 

Coffee Filters ..who knew!  
 
And you can buy them at the Dollar 
Store . COFFEE FILTERS: Not just for 
making coffee....   
 
1. Stop the soil from leaking out of a 
plant pot. Line a plant pot with a coffee 
filter to prevent the soil from going 
through the drainage holes.  
2. Prevent a Popsicle from dripping. 
Poke one or two holes as needed in a 
coffee filter.  
3. Do you think we used expensive strips 
to wax eyebrows? Use strips of coffee 
filters.  
4. Put a few in a plate and put your fried 
bacon, french fries, chicken fingers, etc 
on them. Soaks out all the grease. 
5. Keep in the bathroom. They make 
great "razor nick fixers 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations 
 
We extend our best wishes to Stacha 
Sauk and Bob MacLean who were 
married on May 23, 2009 
 
Fund Raising – Marlyn Sauk 
 
50/50 Draw 
We are sorry to say that this draw was 
not a success for us, we were very 
disappointed in the support we received.  
However, we did have 9 very happy 
people who won $500.00 each, they are: 
April Bru, Sam Dillabough, Earl 
Doering, Reg & Gail Gamble, Tyson 
Grahl, Dwight & Christine Lemke, Peter 
Sauk, Sheila & Grant Smiht, Ralph 
Verch.  Congratulations to our winners. 
A very special thank you to those who 
sold tickets for us and certainly those 
who bought tickets.  Thank you for 
your continued support. 
  
Up coming events: 
July 11th – see attached flyer for details 
Sept. 3rd – bake sale at East End Mall 
Sept. 19  – tentative date for Golf  
        tournament 
Nov. 8 – Possible bridal show 
Nov. 20th & 21st – Sweets By the     
         Pound 
Nov. 21st – Hunter’s Ball 
 
Canadian Tire money & Penny drive are 
always on going.  We are attempting to 
get enough CTC money to purchase a 
BBQ for the Centre, so we don’t have to 
depend on someone to lend us one for 
any of our events requiring one. 
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……..in Rankin! 
Join anytime! 
Join Meghan Robinson and Nicole 
Kosmack  
Weekly for a great workout!  
MONDAY @ 6:00 -7:00 pm. & 
THURSDAY @ 6:00 – 7:00 pm 
At the Rankin Centre. 
Just a $5 drop in fee!  
Kids under 12 are free. 
Don’t forget your giggle and lots of 
water!  
For more information check out: 
 
http://sites.google.com/site/zumbawith
nicole/ 
e-mail: zumbagirl86@gmail.com 
Nicole Kosmack 613-735-3297 
Meghan Robinson 613-401-4122 

 
Rules to Live By: 
 
1. Life isn't fair, but it's still good. 
 
2. When in doubt, just take the next 
small step. 
 
3. Life is too short to waste time hating 
anyone. 
 
4. Your job won't take care of you when 
you are sick. Your friends and parents 
will. Stay in touch. 
 
5. Pay off your credit cards every month. 

 
6. Cry with someone. It's more healing 
than crying alone. 

 
7. It's OK to get angry with God. He can 
take it. 
 
8. Save for retirement starting with your 
first paycheck 
 
10. Make peace with your past so it 
won't screw up the present. 
 
11. It's OK to let your children see you 
cry. 
 
12. Don't compare your life to 
others. You have no idea what their 
journey is all about. 
 
ADVERTISING 
 
The Rankin Culture and Recreation 
Centre is now offering businesses an 
opportunity to advertise on their website 
www.rankincentre.ca . As rentals for the 
new centre increase so does traffic on 
the Centre’s website. Advertising on the 
Centre’s site is a wonderful opportunity 
for businesses who provide 
complimenting services to draw people 
to their own website. Our newly re-
designed site features a page entitled 
“links” which is dedicated to 
advertisements (and links) to other 
businesses.  Ads are being sold for the 
nominal fee of $50 per year.  Included in 
the price is the set-up of the ad (if you 
don’t already have one you would like 
used).  Please contact April Verch at 
office@aprilverch.com or 613-735-8698 
for more information or to get started 
with your ad. 
 
North Algona Wilberforce Township 
Recreation Events 
 
Sept. 25, 2009 photo contest deadline 
 
Categories:  1.  Gate(s) 
         2.  Summer Nuisance 
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         3.  Growth Explosion 
Rules for contest: 
1.  Pictures must be taken within North         
     Algona Wilberforce Township. 
2.  One entry per person per category. 
3.  Previous entered photos cannot be 
     re-entered. 
4.  Picture size for entry must be a 4” x 
     6” original untouched photo (not  
     framed) and must have your name, 
     address, telephone number, category 
     and location of picture on the back 
     of the photo.  Also a brief  
     description of the photo (if possible) 
5.  Entries must be submitted by 4:30 pm 
     on September 25, 2009 to North  
     Algona 
     Wilberforce Township Office (1091 
     Shaw Woods Road, Eganville, ON 
     K0J 1T0).   Open to all North Algona 
     Wilberforce ratepayers and    
     Residents.) 
 
For more information or to register for 
any of the above call the Township Hall 
at 613-628-2080. 
 
The next regular meeting of the 
Rankin Culture & Recreation Centre 
will be on Wednesday, July 8, 2009, 
7:00 pm. at & Recreation Center  
 
E-Mail 
 
Anyone that has an e-mail address and 
would like to receive the Rankin 
Monthly News electronically, please 
send me your e-mail address to 
mick183@hotmail.com and I will 
forward your future news that way. 


